Barrhill Community Council


 Minutes of Meeting held 30th January 2007
DRAFT
1. Sederunt: Committee: Duncan Barr (DB) (Chair), Frank Claytonsmith (FC), Vincent Hughes (VH) Dave Holtom (DH), Fionnadh Ratchford (FR)

In Attendance: Peter Linton (PL) South Ayrshire Council (SAC), PC Eccles Strathclyde Police

Members of Public: 8 
Action




2. Apologies: Tommy Donnelly, David Farmery, Cllr. Paul Torrance





3. Minutes of November 06 Meeting: Approved: VH Seconded: FC





4. Minutes of December 06 Meeting: Amended to show in Police Report, 2 crimes detected. Approved: DB Seconded: VH





5. Matters arising: It is believed that negotiations between S.A C. and Force9 resulted in a verbal agreement only.





6. Windfarms: A letter concerning the proposed windfarm at Areclough is to be written and circulated to the CC members prior to being sent to Energy Consents. 

A report is due before SAC’s planning Committee in March.

The working group, Barrhill Development Association is holding its next meeting on Tuesday 6th February at 7:30 p.m. at Kildonan where a presentation by STAR (Small Towns and Rural Development) organisation will be made. All welcome; come early for Tea/ Coffee.
FC, FR




7. Carrick Forum: The next meeting on 5th February at the Carrick Buildings will consist of a presentation by Highlands and Islands, a community organisation concerned with green renewables. All welcome. An Awards for All application is being made to help with the costs of the Forum.





8. Register of interests: Sheets are still awaited.
DA, FR




9. Martyrs’ Tomb Walk: The walk is deemed unsafe. A felling licence has been granted to clear fell the area. A discussion took place regarding the potential change in ownership to a charitable trust, pathway creation and liability. SNH earlier stated they would be able to help financially. Other opportunities to be sought.





10. Planning applications: The Elms, Main Street has submitted an application. Waulkmill’s application was turned down.





11. Correspondence Community Council elections are due to take place as all CC’s demit office on 31 March. An advert will appear in the Ayrshire Post week ending 2 February 2007. All members of the community, including existing Community Councillors wishing to apply must do so before Thursday 22nd February 2007.

Information was received regarding the Fundamental Review of the Educational Estate. Anyone with any interest in the future of Barrhill Primary School is urged to attend an informal meeting on Monday 19th February 2007 at the Memorial Hall, from 7-8pm. SAC is undertaking a complete review of school buildings and is looking for ideas.
All

All

11. Correspondence Continued. One South Carrick resident has already suggested to this review to close our school, amongst others, and build a new one. There is no suggestion at present that this could happen. However, it is in our best interests that we as a community and individually get an opportunity to express our wishes. It was discussed that the death of many communities has been heralded by the closure of the local school. A formal meeting is to be held later in March in Dailly.

Cllr John McDowall has expressed a desire to attend CC meetings.

A letter was received from SAC regarding changes to Ward boundaries. Barrhill is unaffected.

Postwatch Scotland would like to hear responses to the Government’s Consultation on the Post Office Network. More information is available at www.dti.gov.uk.

We have been invited to a seminar organised by the Poverty Alliance.

Information regarding the future of Ayr Hospital and community casualty facilities at Girvan was received from Cathy Jamieson.

The Scottish Executive is recruiting 2 non-executive members to Ayrshire and Arran’s Health Board. Cathy Jamieson is keen to promote this opportunity. More information is available at www.show.scot.nhs.uk

SAC’s interim report on the Rural Service Priority Initiative for South Carrick to improve access to services in areas including Barrhill has been published.

Further information and leaflets received have been placed in the computer room in the Memorial Hall.
Action

All

FC, FR for agenda




12. Police: One crime reported.  Enquiries continuing. Concern expressed at the continued speeding of vehicles during prohibited school hours. PC Eccles will use the speed trap.

PC McGarry is to be invited to a meeting later in spring to show us the Mobile Police Office.
Police

FC




13. A.O.B. Council Members: PL reported that he was unable to determine ownership from S.A.C. records of the unknown private purchaser of the former goods yard which could have provided sufficient space to improve parking facilities at the railway station. For a £10 fee, this information can be provided by Registrar of Scotland. 

The creation of a car park at the school has stalled due to lack of funds. DB to investigate a Bill of Quantities. PL to investigate Cllr. Torrance’s enhancement fund regarding £1000 allocated to this project earlier in discussions.

There was continued discussion with significant feelings of dissatisfaction regarding the road conditions around Barrhill.  It was agreed that DB should still seek a meeting with Gordon Hill and copy his correspondence to Cllr. Torrance and Cathy Jamieson. Roadwork information is available from SAC’s website.
DB

PL

DB







14. A.O.B.  Members of the Public:





15. Dates of next meetings: 

Wednesday 28th February and Wednesday 28th March 2007 at 7:30pm
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